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 info@clinellc.com 

 1-(844)-748-8878 
 
 

  

 
T-Mobile 

Cullen Morgan 
Site Acquisition Consultant 

750 W Center Street 
Suite 301 

West Bridgewater, MA 02379 
(941) 549-7263 

cmorgan@clinellc.com 
March 10, 2023 
  
ATTN: Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, Connecticut 06051 
 

RE: Commencement of Construction Activity – EM-T-MOBILE-013-220615 
131 Gifford Lane, Bozrah, CT 06334 
 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
 The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that the construction activity 
associated with the above-referenced T-Mobile telecommunications facilities has been 
completed. 
 
 If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding these facilities, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Cullen Morgan 
Site Acquisition Consultant 
Centerline Communications, LLC (Agent to T-Mobile) 
Mobile: (941) 549-7263 
cmorgan@clinellc.com 



R.K. Executive Centre  201 Boston Post Road West  Suite 101  Marlborough, MA 01752 

t. 508.481.7400  www.chappellengineering.com  f. 508.481.7406 



R.K. Executive Centre  201 Boston Post Road West  Suite 101  Marlborough, MA 01752 
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 CT11313A - Bozrah  
 131 Gifford Lane, Bozrah, CT 06334  
 Nathan G. Adelman  

 38 Bozrah Street  
 Bozrah, CT 06334  

 N/A  
 Chappell Engineering Associates  
   

Statement of Special Inspections

  Based on photographs taken by installation personnel during November 2022, Chappell 
Engineering Associates, LLC (CEA) has verified the newly installed T-Mobile equipment is in general 
conformance to the engineering construction documents (Revision #0 “Issued For Construction” dated 
03/24/22).  

(Attach continuation sheets if required to complete the description of corrections.)

 Clement J. Salek  

01/09/23 
Licensed Professional Seal 



 CT11313A - Bozrah  

 Clement J. Salek  
 Christopher Wilson     

Statement of Special Inspections

  Based on photographs taken by installation personnel during November 2022, Chappell 
Engineering Associates, LLC (CEA) has verified the newly installed T-Mobile equipment is in general 
conformance to the engineering construction documents (Revision #0 “Issued For Construction” dated 
03/24/22).  

(Attach continuation sheets if required to complete the description of corrections.)

 Clement J. Salek  

01/09/23
Licensed Professional Seal or  
Certification 



Existing Ground Level Equipment Mounted To Existing Concrete Foundation

Alpha Sector: (1) New Antenna & (1) New RRH Installed On Existing Mounting Platform



Beta Sector: (1) New Antenna & (1) New RRH Installed On Existing Mounting Platform

Gamma Sector: (1) New Antenna & (1) New RRH Installed On Existing Mounting Platform


